
  
 
         
 

 
March 18, 2015 

 
 
VIA HAND DELIVERY AND ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI  02888 
 
RE:     Docket 4527 – 2015 Energy Efficiency Program Plan 
 Responses to Division Post-Hearing Data Requests – Set 1  
 
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 

Enclosed are ten (10) copies of National Grid’s1 responses to the Division’s First Set of 
Post-Hearing Data Requests issued on March 16, 2015 in the above-referenced matter. 

 
Thank you for your attention to this filing.  If you have any questions, please contact me 

at (401) 784-7288.  
 
        Very truly yours, 

         
    

        Jennifer Brooks Hutchinson 
 

Enclosure 
 
cc: Docket 4527 Service List 

Karen Lyons, Esq. 
 Jon Hagopian, Esq. 
 Steve Scialabba, Division 
 

                                                 
1 The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid (referred to herein as National Grid or Company).  

Jennifer Brooks Hutchinson
Senior Counsel 

280 Melrose Street, Providence, RI  02907 
T: 401-784-7288jennifer.hutchinson@nationalgrid.com www.nationalgrid.com 



The Narragansett Electric Company 
d/b/a National Grid 

RIPUC Docket No. 4527 
In Re: 2015 Energy Efficiency Program Plan 

Responses to Division’s First Set of Post-Hearing Data Requests 
Issued on March 16, 2015 

   
 

Prepared by or under the supervision of:  Jeremy Newberger 
 

Division 1-1 
 

Request: 
 
Please provide details of all disbursements of incentives by National Grid for Toray CHP project. 
 

a. Total amount expected to be disbursed to Toray; 
b. The date, amount and specific source of any incentive disbursement to Toray to date; 

and 
c. The amount of any incentive disbursements outstanding, and expected to be paid to 

Toray. 
 
Response: 
 

a. The total incentive package of $15,890,000, as approved by the Rhode Island Public 
Utilities Commission, consists of the following payments: 
 

• $13,500,000 installation incentive from National Grid’s Energy Efficiency 
programs;  
 

• $1,800,000 rebate from National Grid’s Natural Gas Advanced Gas Technologies 
(“AGT”) program; and 
 

• $590,000 as a performance-based incentive from National Grid’s Energy 
Efficiency programs 

 
b. To date, $10,800,000 (80%) of the installation incentive has been disbursed.  This 

incentive payment was disbursed on October 4, 2014.  The source of the disbursement is 
the 2014 Energy Efficiency Program funds, specifically for C&I Retrofit customer 
incentives. 
 

c. The remaining $2,700,000 (20%) of the installation incentive will be paid when 
commissioning is completed and milestones 3 & 4 of the MRD have been met (please see 
the Company’s response to Post-Hearing Data Request COMM 1-1).  The AGT incentive 
payments will begin after commissioning is completed and will be disbursed in 4 
payments over 4 years.  The $590,000 performance based incentive will be paid out as 
$20/kW per year starting six months after final commissioning.    
 

 
 



Certificate of Service 
 
I hereby certify that a copy of the cover letter and any materials accompanying this certificate was 
electronically transmitted to the individuals listed below.   
 
Copies of this filing are being hand delivered to the Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission and the 
Rhode Island Division of Public Utilities and Carriers. 
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